
Start and End of Day Routines
Now that we are two weeks back into the new school year and with our Reception children in full time
next week, we thought it would be a good time to remind all parents and carers of some of the school
timings. The main gate is opened every morning at 8:35am and children have ten minutes to come in
and get settled. We then close the gate at 8:45am. Any children arriving at school after that time must
come in through the school office and are marked as late in the register. At the end of the afternoon,
the gate is opened up again around five minutes before the end of school so parents/carers can come
onto the playground and then the children are brought out onto the playground at 3:15pm. With the
exception of some of the oldest children who walk home on their own, the pupils will be handed over
or directed to you on the playground. Any children taking part in school-run clubs are taken to the club
leader, while children attending Superstars are handed over to their members of staff. If someone
different is picking up your child, then please either let your child’s teacher or the school office know.

Celebration Assembly
We were really pleased to start our Celebration
Assemblies again this week, a tradition that has
been going for many years! It was very hard for the
teachers to choose children for the certificates as
so many have settled down and engaged with their
learning since we returned from the summer
holidays. In the end, this week’s certificates went to
the children in the box on the right. We also gave
out certificates for the Summer Reading Challenge,
swimming, gymnastics and even some Chinese
cooking! Please remember your child can bring in
certificates from home so we can celebrate their
achievements.

SEND Coffee Morning
We are planning a coffee morning at the Memorial Hall - provisionally Thursday 26th September at
9:00am - for parents who would like to find out more about the support available for children with
Special Educational Needs. We have invited SENDIAS to join us for this - they are a service who offer
free, impartial and confidential information, advice and support to children and young people between
the ages of 0 to 25 with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) and their parents/carers. We
will confirm the date with you next week and hope that many of you will be able to attend so that we
can listen to your concerns and answer any questions you may have,

Mrs Geeson and Mr Turull

This Week’s Learners of the Week

Compassionate Bea (Y5), Molly (Y4),
Mollie (Y2), Evie (Y1)

Agile Paris (Y5), Heidi (Y3), Ava
(Y2), Reuben (Y1)

Responsible Ralph (Y5), Albie-Blu (Y3),
Eddy (Y2), Billy (Y1)

Engaged Mollie (Y6), Adalyn (Y4),
Felix (Y2), Sophie (Y1)

Well Done - Keep up the Good Work!



Notices
● Breakfast Club - There is plenty of availability at Breakfast Club should you need wraparound

care for your children. The start time is now 7.30am at no extra cost to you. Please book via
ParentPay.

● Clubs - all clubs will be running as usual next week.
● Dinners - please remember that all school dinners for the following week need to be booked by

the end of the Thursday before.
● Reception Year - Message from the School Nurses Team. Please complete the New Entrant

Digital Health Questionnaire, please do so by clicking here asap. Thank you.
● St. John’s Church - Please see here the link to the weekly church events.

Friends of Farrington Gurney School
A reminder that we will be holding our first meeting at 8pm on Wednesday 25th September at the
Farrington Inn. All very welcome, no pressure to dedicate any particular amount of time but new / fresh
ideas would be fantastic to hear. We also have at least one main role on the PTA that needs to be filled by
the October AGM so please come along if you feel you could take this on.

If you have any unwanted, clean clothing items then please pop them into the clothing bin in the corner of
the car park opposite school. We receive a healthy regular income from these donations.

If you can, please join our "Friends of Farrington Gurney School" Facebook group as this is where we will
update on lots of things, including events coming up. In addition, some staff members are in this group and
provide reminders etc when necessary.
In the meantime, if you have any questions please email fofgs@hotmail.co.uk

https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/reception-children-new-entrant-digital-health-questionnaire.pdf
https://paulton-benefice.org.uk/sunday-service-update-15-09-2024/
mailto:fofgs@hotmail.co.uk
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Thought of the Week
‘See, I am doing a new thing!

Now it springs up; do you not perceive it?
I am making a way in the wilderness

and streams in the wasteland.’
(Isaiah 43:19)

A new year! A new term!
There’s something wonderful about new
starts. A real freshness. It does help that as I
write this, the sun is shining and the
garden is looking all green and lush after
the rain we’ve been having.
A new termmeans new books, new
stationary. The classrooms are looking fresh
and new and many of us are feeling revived
after a long summer break.
But all this newness doesn’t just happen by
itself. Lots of hard work has to be put into
place. Someone has to do a deep clean on
all the rooms after the previous year.
Someone else has to order all the books
and stationary, and then it has to be
labelled and given out. Parents and carers
often have to buy new uniform and shoes (I
seem to be at the shops every 6-8 weeks
buying new trainers for my son!). This all
has to be labelled and checked as well.
There are new pupils coming into schools,
or moving into new schools. These new
families have to be given all the
information about the school and contact
lists have to be filled in and updated.
There is often a lot of hurrying around at
the start of a new school year. But in all of
this hurrying, don’t forget to stop and
reflect. Take a moment to pause and think
about what is going on.
Change happens. There is always a new
thing going on. But in reference to today’s
verse, let’s not miss out on the good things
that are happening.

For Christians, this verse is significant
because it refers to a time when God’s
people were in the wilderness for years and
years before they were able to settle in the
land that was promised to them.
Sometimes we are desperate to find a way
out of a ‘wilderness’, whether that is a
difficult situation, or some ongoing bad
news, or a really dry time in our lives. God is
saying there is a way through this time and
he is making it happen!
So during this ‘new’ period in the year, take
a moment in the busyness to reflect and
consider what new things might be
heading your way. What ‘stream’ might
there be flowing through that ‘wasteland’?
What new blessing might be on the
horizon?
I hope and pray that this new season goes
well for you!


